

Travel and Holiday

VOCABULARY

Types of holidays | Equipment |
Travel: confusing words

GRAMMAR

Time clauses |
Prepositions of movement



1



2



8.1

VOCABULARY Travel

I can talk about holidays and travelling.

- 1 How do you prefer to travel? Look at the pictures below. How many types of transport can you name for each?



by sea



by road



by rail



by air

We say *by sea / road / rail / air* and *by boat / car / bus / train / plane* but *on foot*.

Watch OUT!

- 2 Match questions 1–5 with responses a–e. In pairs, ask and answer the questions with your books closed.

Speaking

Asking for information about transport

- 1 ☐ Excuse me, is the bus / train station near here?
- 2 ☐ What time does the bus / train arrive / leave?
- 3 ☐ What platform does the train arrive at / leave from?
- 4 ☐ Excuse me, how do I get to the airport?
- 5 ☐ I'd like a bus / train ticket to Paris, please.

- a Single or return?
- b At 9.15 a.m.
- c There's a bus service every half hour.
- d Platform 6.
- e Yes, it's at the end of the road.

- 3 **8.01** Study the Vocabulary A box. Match the words with photos 1–7.

Vocabulary A

Types of holidays

- | | | |
|--|--|--|
| ☐ activity camp | ☐ backpacking holiday | ☐ beach holiday |
| ☐ camping trip | ☐ city break | ☐ cruise |
| ☐ sightseeing holiday | | |



3



4



5



6



7



DIARY



SHARE

4 In pairs, describe:

- 1 three things to do at an activity camp.
- 2 four countries to visit on a cruise.
- 3 three things to see on a sightseeing holiday.
- 4 three things to do on a backpacking holiday.
- 5 two places to stay during a city break.

5 8.02 Study the Vocabulary B box. In pairs, describe the items. Guess.

Vocabulary B		Items
guidebook	map	passport
rucksack / backpack		sleeping bag
suitcase	sun cream	sunglasses
tent	torch	trunks / swimsuit

This has your personal information and a photograph, and you must bring it when you travel to another country ...

It's a passport!

6 Choose a holiday from the list below. In pairs, make a list of things you should take with you. Compare your ideas with the class.

- a backpacking holiday with friends
- a city break in Đà Lạt
- a cruise around Hạ Long Bay
- an activity camp in the mountains





8.2

GRAMMAR Time clauses

I can use time clauses to talk about travel plans.



Boy: Are we nearly there?
I'm starving!
Mum: Not long now. We'll eat
as soon as we arrive.



Mum: I think we're lost.
Dad: You're right. It'll be dark
when we get there.

Dad: Oh no! I've forgotten the
tent pegs.

Mum: Look, I've got an idea. I'll
find a hotel while you get
some food.

Boy and Girl: Yay! We have always
wanted to stay in a hotel!



1 Read the cartoon and answer the questions.

- What type of holiday is the family planning to have?
- How are the teenagers feeling in the car?

2 Find examples of time clauses in the cartoon.

Grammar Time clauses

- We use the Present Simple in future time clauses with *when*, *while*, *before*, *after*, *until*, *as soon as*.
- Put a comma after the time clause if it comes first in a sentence.

When I'm at the station, I'll buy the tickets.

What are you going to do **while you're waiting for the bus**?

I will have a party **after I finish my exams**.

Before we go hiking, we'll look at the map.

We'll wait here **until the ticket office opens**.

I'll call you **as soon as I arrive**.

3 Complete the sentences with the correct form of the verbs in brackets.

- We'll wait until she _____. (come)
- Jack will drive us to the party as soon as you _____ ready. (be)
- Write to me when you _____ on holiday? (go)
- Alice and Ben will leave after they _____ breakfast. (have)
- Before you _____ (sunbathe), put on some sun cream.

4 Choose the correct answers.

Interrail

I love the idea of travelling by train, but it could be a disaster. Has anybody got any advice or ideas?



teddy 10.52 Just enjoy it! Interrail is simply the best choice! I'm sure you'll agree as soon ¹ *after / when / so / as* your journey begins.

Ella 11.06 The interrail company will help you plan your journey before you ² *leave / leaves / left / will leave*. It's really easy.

Mark 12.41 It was easy to buy the tickets online. I'm waiting for them to arrive, but I won't relax ³ *after / as soon as / until / while* I get them.

Tom12 12.53 Go for it! As soon as you ⁴ *ll get / get / gets / 're getting* on the train, you'll meet lots of people.

Mike 12.55 You'll travel through amazing scenery ⁵ *while / after / before / until* you're on the train, and the trains are comfortable.

5 Make a plan for your family next summer holiday. Then in pairs, ask and answer about your plan. Use time clauses.

Where will you go after you finish your school year?





8.3

READING and VOCABULARY

Live life outside

I can find specific details in an article and talk about travelling.

- 1 In pairs, discuss: Why do people travel?
- 2 Read the text quickly. Order photos A–D as you find them in the article. There is one extra photo.

1 ☐ 2 ☐ 3 ☐

Live life outside

8.03

Most travellers know that learning a new language can make a holiday more fun.

It's the international language of the skateboarding world, and a language that teens like Booker from New York know well. It has helped him to explore different places around the world and meet local people in different countries. Booker knows he's lucky to have parents who have always travelled with him. He's made videos of his trips since he was young. With the help of his mum, Booker has made



videos that share an experience of skateboarding and surfing with the rest of the world.

Booker loves travelling and enjoys the feeling of adventure that goes with it. He doesn't think you should travel with a lot of luggage, and says the most important thing is to feel comfortable wherever you are. His favourite place to sleep is in a hammock, even if he's at home in New York! Of course, like the rest of us, there are some things Booker has to travel with. In his case, it's a skateboard or surfboard, a video camera and a notebook.

- 3 Read the text again. Answer the questions.

- 1 What has skateboarding language helped Booker to do?
- 2 Why does Booker think he's lucky?
- 3 What does Booker like about travelling?
- 4 What does Booker always travel with?

- 4 Complete the sentences with one word in each gap.

- 1 Learning a language can give travellers more _____.
- 2 Booker's _____ has helped him with his skateboarding and surfing videos.
- 3 Booker doesn't think it's right to take much _____ when you travel.
- 4 When he's travelling, or at home, Booker prefers to _____ in a hammock.

- 5 **WORD FRIENDS** Find the words in the text and complete the Word Friends. Use the words in the correct form.

Word Friends Travel phrases

learn a new language
 _____ different places
 _____ local people
 _____ an experience

- 6 Booker doesn't think people should travel with a lot of luggage. Work in groups. Share what you often bring or forget to bring with you when travelling.

I take a huge suitcase. I always pack too many clothes.

I don't take much, and I often forget things. Last year I forgot my swimsuit!

And YOU



8.4

GRAMMAR Prepositions of movement

I can use the prepositions of movement to share about my travel experiences.

- 1 Look at the photos. Chung went to Đà Nẵng city and he took these pictures. Can you guess the names of these places?
- 2 Read Chung's travel blog about a trip to Đà Nẵng city. Check your answers in Exercise 1.



Chung Phạm

Hi guys, 😊

Long time no update! I have just been back from my trip to Đà Nẵng city. ✈️

On the first day, we put on our hiking boots and climbed up to the top of the Marble Mountains. The view was breathtaking there! 🤩

On the following days, we went to Hội An Ancient Town. When we got there, we took a walk through the streets in Phố Cổ. There were many colourful lanterns along the way. 🏮

Before we left the city, we spent our last day at Mỹ Khê beach. My family walked along the beach to watch the sun go down to the sea. 🌊 The trip was amazing, guys! Where did you go for holiday? Please comment below! 💬

👤 Brian

2 bình luận

Brian

Sounds great! I'll plan a trip to Đà Nẵng this summer!

Chung Phạm

I believe you won't regret it!!! 🔥

- 3 Study the Grammar box. Then choose the best option.

Grammar Prepositions of movement

We use **prepositions of movement** to describe how we move from one place to another place. They often go after a verb of movement (e.g., *go, walk, run*).

Here is a list of common prepositions of movement: **to, towards, into / out of, across, over, through, along, up / down**.

Examples:

We **climbed up** to the top of the Marble Mountains.

My family **walked along** the beach.

- 1 Before Paul goes (up / to / out of) Việt Nam, he will try to learn Vietnamese.
- 2 Climbing (up / out of / down) to the top of a mountain is a great experience.
- 3 Harry and his friends went (into / over / through) the cave to see the wildlife inside.
- 4 I took a boat ride (over / out of / along) Thu Bồn River to explore Hội An Ancient Town at night.
- 5 When we visited Mỹ Khê beach, my brother and I enjoyed running (up / towards / over) the sea.

- 4 Fill in each blank with ONE suitable preposition.

- 1 Jolie and Peter walk _____ the houses in Hội An ancient town.
- 2 As soon as he gets _____ the car, he starts driving from Hà Nội to Huế.
- 3 There is a boat tour passing _____ Chùa Cầu in Hội An Ancient Town.
- 4 After I put on my sunglasses, I go straight _____ the beach to sunbathe.
- 5 During the camping trip last week, we ran _____ the forest.

- 5 Reply the travel blog in Activity 2. Share with your partner about your vacation. You should describe:

- Where did you visit?
- What did you do there?
- What do you enjoy about the trip?





8.5

LISTENING and VOCABULARY Nick lives the dream!

I can identify specific details in a conversation and talk about trips and excursions.



- 1 In pairs, describe the photo. What do you think is happening?

They're on a boat.

It might be a sailing holiday.

- 2 8.04 Listen to the first part of the interview. What does Nick do?
- 3 8.05 Listen to the second part of the interview. Mark the sentences T (true) or F (false).

- 1 ☐ Nick was working in South America when he met a girl who couldn't see.
- 2 ☐ The girl was on holiday with her family.
- 3 ☐ Special bikes are popular with kids who don't usually cycle.
- 4 ☐ The winter holidays are the most popular.

- 4 8.06 Work in groups of three. Listen again. Write down:

- four activities mentioned in the interview
- three kinds of holidays

- 5 8.07 Use a dictionary to check the words in the Vocabulary box and choose the correct option. Listen and check.

Vocabulary

Travel: confusing words

excursion
travel (verb)

journey
trip

travel (noun)
voyage

- 1 It was a three-hour car *journey* / *excursion* to the beach.
- 2 The *trip* / *voyage* across the Atlantic took two months and the cabins were comfortable.
- 3 Air *travel* / *journey* is very expensive at the moment.
- 4 The school is organising a two-day *travel* / *trip* to London.
- 5 Let's get tickets for the afternoon *journey* / *excursion* to the castle.
- 6 I'd love to *travel* / *voyage* to the North Pole one day.

- 6 Imagine your school has invited some students from another country. In pairs, discuss the best trips and excursions in your area. Compare your ideas with the class.

They could go on an excursion to the water park.
They could visit the capital city, but it's a long journey.





8.6

SPEAKING Understanding a conversation

I can clarify and ask for clarification.



Thu: Tickets, yes. Passport, yes ... Hi, Nick. I'm just in the middle of packing for Đà Nẵng, but I can't see you. The camera's not working.

Nick: It doesn't matter. I can see you.

Thu: Sorry, I didn't catch that. You're breaking up.

Nick: What I said was, what time does your plane leave?

Thu: At seven, but I've got to be at the airport at four in the morning. Now, what should I pack?

Nick: You just need lots of sports clothes and ...

Thu: What did you say?

Nick: I was just saying that you should bring things for the beach.

- 1 CLASS VOTE** Do you like packing when you go on holiday? Do you prefer somebody else to do it for you? Why? / Why not?

I like doing it because I know I'll pack the right things.

Packing before travelling
Please vote on the following.

You like packing by yourself.

You prefer someone else to pack for you.



Then tell your partner reasons for your choice.

- 2** **8.08** Read or listen and answer the questions.

- 1 What's Thu packing for?
- 2 What time does Thu have to be at the airport?
- 3 What type of clothes should Thu take?

Speaking**Understanding a conversation****Asking for clarification**

Sorry, I didn't catch that.

Sorry, can you say that again?

What was that?

Sorry, I didn't get the first / last part.

Could you speak louder / more slowly?

Clarifying

What I said / asked was ...

I said that ...

I was just saying ...

I just wanted to ask you about ...

- 3** Complete the dialogues with the phrases from the Speaking box. In pairs, say the dialogues.

- 1 **A:** Hi, Maria! There's a school trip to Venice this year.
B: _____?
A: _____ there's a trip to Venice this year.
- 2 **A:** I think we need a visa for our holiday.
B: _____?
A: _____ we need a visa for our holiday.

- 4** In pairs, role play the situations. Follow the instructions.



You're at the train station and your train is late. Call your friend and explain what's happening.

A

Your friend calls from the station but it's noisy. You want to know what time she is arriving.

B

A: Hi, it's me. I'm at ...



8.7

WRITING An announcement

I can write an announcement for an event.

1 In pairs, tick (✓) the things you would do when you travel.**A**☐ Take rubbish with you!**B**☐ Conserve the water bottle!**C**☐ Respect local communities!**D**☐ Avoid single-use plastics!**E**☐ Be environmentally-friendly**F**☐ Choose eco-friendly accommodation!**2** You are a member of the Environment Club of your school. You've decided to launch the GREEN project to help people. Which activities above would you include in the plan of the GREEN Project?**3** The Environment Club decided to launch the GREEN Project. Read the announcement of an environment club of a school. What kind of information does it have?**ENVIRONMENT CLUB**

To raise your awareness of the environment when you travel, we set up the GREEN Project to help you understand the impacts of travelling on the environment. You will learn about ways to cut off carbon footprint and become an eco-tourist. The launch of our project will be at 2.00 p.m. on 15 September 2022 at the Library Hall.

We hope everyone can come!
See you all there on time.

Nguyễn Duy
Manager of the project

4 Your school is organizing a summer trip to Cát Bà Island. As a member of Student Union, you've decided to organize a team building event to help schoolmates stay connected during the trip. Complete the notes below.

Name of the event: _____

Purpose: _____

Content: _____

Time: _____

Place: _____

Participants: _____

**5 WRITING TIME** Write an announcement as in Exercise 3. Use the notes in Exercise 4. You should write 80–100 words.

GLOSSARY Types of holidays | At the hotel | Equipment | Travel: confusing words

adj: adjective	adv: adverb	n: noun	np: noun phrase	v: verb	vp: verb phrase	pp: preposition phrase
accommodation	/ə,kɒmə'deɪʃn/	n	chỗ ở	pack	/pæk/	v đóng gói
adventure	/əd'ventʃə/	n	cuộc phiêu lưu	return ticket	/rɪ'tɜːn ,tɪkɪt/	np vé khứ hồi
annoying	/ə'nɔɪɪŋ/	adj	khó chịu	route	/ru:t/	n tuyến đường
backpack	/'bækpæk/	v	du lịch bụi	rucksack	/'rʌksæk/	n ba lô
backpacking holiday	/'bæk,pækɪŋ ,hɒlədeɪ/	np	kì du lịch bụi	safe (n)	/seɪf/	n két sắt (đựng đồ)
beach holiday	/'bi:tʃ ,hɒlədeɪ/	np	kì du lịch biển	sailing holiday	/'seɪlɪŋ ,hɒlədeɪ/	np kì nghỉ đi thuyền
bus service	/'bʌs ,sɜːvɪs/	np	dịch vụ xe buýt	scenery	/'siːnəri/	n phong cảnh
campsite	/'kæmpsaɪt/	n	khu cắm trại	sightseeing holiday	/'saɪt,sɪːɪŋ ,hɒlədeɪ/	np kì nghỉ tham quan
city break	/'sɪti breɪk/	np	kì nghỉ ra ngoài thành phố	single ticket	/'sɪŋɡl 'tɪkɪt/	np vé một chiều
cruise	/kruːz/	n	chuyến đi trên du thuyền	sleeping bag	/'sliːpɪŋ bæɡ/	np túi ngủ
excursion	/ɪk'skɜːʃn/	n	chuyến đi chơi, dã ngoại	smelly	/'smeli/	adj hôi
fascinating	/'fæsmɪnɪtɪŋ/	adj	lôi cuốn	suitcase	/'suːtkeɪs/	n va li
film-maker	/'fɪlmmeɪkə/	n	nhà sản xuất phim	summer holiday	/'sʌmə 'hɒlədeɪ/	np kì nghỉ hè
guidebook	/'gaɪdbʊk/	n	sách hướng dẫn	sunglasses	/'sʌŋ,ɡlaːsɪz/	n kính râm
hammock	/'hæmək/	n	cái võng	swimsuit	/'swɪmsuːt/	n đồ bơi
journey	/'dʒɜːni/	n	hành trình	tent	/tent/	n lều
luggage	/'lʌɡɪdʒ/	n	hành lý	ticket office	/'tɪkɪt ,ɒfɪs/	np phòng bán vé
				torch	/tɔːtʃ/	n đèn pin
				traveller	/'trævlə/	n khách du lịch
				winter holiday	/'wɪntə 'hɒlədeɪ/	np kì nghỉ đông

VOCABULARY IN ACTION

1 Use the glossary to find:

- four types of holidays
- five things that you would take on holiday
- three types of trips

2 In pairs, discuss the differences between the words below.

- a voyage / a cruise
- a visa / a passport
- a sightseeing holiday / a city break
- a camping holiday / a backpacking holiday
- a single ticket / a return ticket

PRONUNCIATION Sentence stress

In a sentence, stress often falls on important information. Stressed words include nouns, verbs, adjectives or adverbs.

3 8.09 Listen and underline the words that are stressed in the sentences. Listen, check and repeat.

- The children enjoyed the activity camp, but the weather was terrible.

- I'd love to sail across the Atlantic in the future.
- We stayed on a campsite near the river.
- They were waiting at the bus station for two hours.
- We can leave the luggage in the hotel reception.
- Don't forget to take the map and the guidebook with you.

4 In pairs, take turns to talk about a trip your family had last summer. You should talk about:

- Where and when did you go?
- Who did you go with?
- What did you do there?
- How did you feel?

Remember to stress on important information in each sentence.

Revision

VOCABULARY

1 Write the correct letters for each definition.

- 1 This helps you to see things in the dark.
t _ _ _ _
- 2 A big bag you put things in for your holiday.
s _ _ _ _ _
- 3 The place where you wait to get on a train.
p _ _ _ _ _
- 4 Put things in bags ready for a journey.
p _ _ _
- 5 A place where you stay on holiday, e.g. a hotel. a _ _ _ _ _

2 Complete the text with the words below.

travel learn meet go pack plan

HOW MUCH OF A TRAVELLER ARE YOU?

Do you like exploring new places or would you rather stay closer to home?

- 1 What's the first thing you _____ in your bag when you're getting ready to travel?
- 2 Would you try to _____ a new language before visiting a different country?
- 3 What's the best way to _____ local people when you're on holiday?
- 4 When you _____ sightseeing, do you always take photos?
- 5 What type of trip would you like to _____ for this summer?
- 6 Who would you rather _____ to another country with, family or friends? Why?

GRAMMAR

3 Choose the best option.

- 1 _____ I left for the airport, I realized I left the passport at home.
A While B As soon as
C Before D Until
- 2 _____ I was on a backpacking holiday, I learnt to communicate with local people in their language.
A As soon as B Before
C While D Until

- 3 We'll wait for you _____ you arrive.

A while B as soon as
C when D until

- 4 _____ you travel, packing is necessary.

A While B Before
C When D Until

- 5 It will not be good to the environment _____ you use single-use plastic bags.

A when B as soon as
C before D until

4 Choose from the box the right preposition to complete the sentences. Some prepositions may not be used.

along up down through
out of into across

- 1 The voyage _____ the Atlantic Ocean was the most exciting journey I have had in my life.
- 2 We walked _____ the forest on our camping holiday.
- 3 Do something exciting! You need to move _____ your comfort zone.
- 4 When the sun goes _____ to the sea, you can have a stunning view of sunset.
- 5 _____ the river, local communities are living on the water resources.

WRITING

5 Write an announcement (80–100 words) for an eco-tourism project in your area. You should include details about:

Name of the event:

Purpose:

Content:

Time:

Place:

Participants: